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September 13, 2024 
 
Mr. Michael P. Wich, 
ICC 2024 Nominating Committee Chair 
c/o Will Coffman, Esq., Counsel 
International Code Council 
900 Montclair Road 
Birmingham, AL 35213 
 
Re: ICC Candidates-David Spencer and Mike Boso 
 
Dear Mr. Wich, 
 
Women in Code Enforcement and Development of Texas (WICED of 
TX) are honored to support the candidacies of Mr. David Spencer and 
Mr. Mike Boso for the positions of President and Vice President, 
respectively, of the International Code Council (ICC) Board of Directors. 
Mr. Spencer and Mr. Boso bring a wealth of experience and a deep 
commitment to the ICC. 
 
Their extensive credentials, comprehensive resumes, and long-standing 
involvement with the ICC are a testament to their profound knowledge, 
unwavering dedication, and thorough understanding of the critical 
issues facing our industry both today and in the future. Over the past 
several years, Mr. Spencer and Mr. Boso actively promote and support 
our participation at state, regional, and national levels of the ICC. Their 
efforts to unify the diverse voices within the ICC and to recognize the 
invaluable contributions of Code Officials like us are commendable. 
Their vision and commitment will strengthen our industry and we are 
confident that under their leadership, the ICC will continue to thrive and 
advance its mission. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kecia D Lara, President 
WICED of TX 
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Kecia Lara, President 
City of Austin Dev Services 

(512) 964-1946 
wicedoftx@gmail.com 

 
 

Carey Frazier, Vice-President 
City of Celina Dev Services 

(972) 382-2111 
wicedoftx@gmail.com 

 
 

Beth Culver, Secretary 
City of Austin Fire Department 

(512) 974-0269 
wicedoftx@gmail.com 

 
 


